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AHC Social events at the Clubhouse
 Saturday 16th February Ash Factor - fund raising event for Great Ormond Street Hospital, all teams invited to provide an act - see AHC posters and social media for further details.
Saturday 16th March Quiz Night - Chairman Ian (Sherpa) Jenkins will be your quiz master and all are invited, further details to be published in due course.
Saturday 30th March Annual General Meeting - 4.30 pm an Agenda and full details will be sent out to all paid up members for whom we have contact details in late February.  The Club committee members, Team and Club Captains etc., will be elected at this meeting as well as the accounts published and all matters pertaining to the Club discussed.  We already know that Club Treasurer Mrs Wendy Baker, does not intend to stand for another year, after doing sterling work for numerous season.  It is obviously a vital role in the Club, so if you are interested in standing for it, please contact Wendy or myself for further details.  In addition, secretary Cal Antell is standing down from her post, which is another crucial position, again please contact Cal or myself if you wish to know more about the role.
Everyone's attendance and help are requested for the above meeting please.
Club Kit
Men -Red Shirt with black collar and cuffs, black shorts and black and red hooped socks.
Ladies -Red Shirt with black collar and cuffs, black skirts/skorts and black and red hooped socks.
A changed strip is available for colour clashes.
 Club playing and training kit can be purchased on-line from the Pro shop, website on https://proshophockey.co.uk/ e,mail: sales@proshopsport.com or phone 0208 568 9929 or in person at the shop in Brentford, Unit E, 30 Commerce Road, Brentford, TW8 8LE.   

Club socks are still available from Lynne Morgan at the Clubhouse, all sizes at £9/pair.  
Peter Cottrell has a supply of junior playing shirts.
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PLEASE HELP TO KEEP THE PITCH & SURROUNDS CLEAN – do not discard litter & empty bottles on the pitch, surrounds or in the dugouts.  There are 5 large waste bins within the compound, please use them.  In addition, please do not take food or hot or cold drinks onto or across the playing area.  Drinks bottles for players are allowed, but please all other food, hot drinks, cans, bottles & cups OFF THE pitch..

Training 
Tuesday  
Juniors -18:30-19:30 & Senior men 19.30 – 21.30

Wednesday 
 Senior Ladies (13 years & over) - 19:30-21:00 

Thursday  
Juniors Boys U14 and U16 19.00 -20.30, 



Ladies 1’s + 19.00-20.30 



Men’s 1’s – 20.30 -21.30

Sunday  
Juniors - 09:30-11:00.
Personal protective equipment
Can AHC kindly remind all senior playing members that for field players and at all times, it is the responsibility of the individual player to look after their own safety by wearing the relevant personal protective equipment such as shin pads, gum shields, gloves, protective glasses, abdomen protectors, face masks and the like.  In addition, to ensure such equipment is in good condition and fits correctly.  IT IS NOT THE CLUB’S RESPONSIBLITY.
Club Mark - England Hockey’s (EH) Club Mark is designed to be a minimum operating standard for a Club to achieve to ensure they are functioning properly; it is a tool for Clubs to check that they have the basics in place.  At present, AHC have had the paperwork we have submitted for all 18 sections approved & have a score of 94.7%.  We are now awaiting a visit from EH on Thursday 7th February for final approval & accreditation.  A big thank you is due to our Club Mark administrator Sue Westlake for all her input & patience to date, during our accreditation application.
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A Day in the Sun at Lee Valley
Two squads of 16 junior boys & girls (aged 12-16 years), plus 2 mascots, Team managers and a large group of parents and supporters from AHC, travelled to play at the Lee Valley National Hockey & Tennis Centre on Sunday 10th June 2018.  The match was part of the England Hockey Women’s World Cup campaign, with the AHC junior sides re-enacting the Rio 2016 Ladies Hockey final. The squads were mixed and the game was played as 4 x 15 minute sections (the same as in the final in Rio), was excellently umpired by two National League umpires. The umpires briefed both teams about the procedures before the game & the teams were proudly led out in the sunshine by the Umpires, Team Managers (Ian Parker(GB) & Claire Brant (NED) & mascots Aimee Barber (GB) and Analise Lawton (NED).  The anthems were played, handshakes conducted, & the game started off at a good pace and with lots of noise coming from the stands. The crowd was joined shortly after the start by Olympic GB, Gold and Bronze hockey medalist Helen Richardson-Walsh, who played and scored in the Rio final. Helen had visited AHC in 2017 and so recognised some of the players & supporters, & was impressed by the standard of play & good teamwork being shown by both teams.  After a hard fought game GB once again came out on top winning 3-1.  Helen gave out the medals to both teams & various awards, before she was awarded her first ever AHC medal.  Club Chairman Ian (Sherpa) Jenkins gave a short speech & praise was given to all including Colts Manager Peter Cottrell & Jackie & Nadia Parsons, who unfortunately couldn’t attend on the day.  A full report is given on the AHC website & Steve McCarthy’s super photos from the day & a short video have been circulated to all participants & attendees.  The behavior of the Junior’s was exemplarily both on & off the pitch & praised by all including the Umpires – quite an AHC occasion & day!

 






AHC's Centenary Celebrations
Ashford Hockey Club was originally formed by a group of Ladies back in 1919 and a potted history of AHC can be found on the Club website www.ashfordhockeyclub.co.uk under the “Information” tab and “About the Club” section.  We intend to celebrate this momentous event, as we have other landmark seasons, the last one being for our 90th season.  We are looking for a sub group to be formed to help organise the celebrations and for ideas as to what members would like to see happen.  It will be the art of the possible as we will have the normal winter and summer fixtures going on, but below are some of the initial ideas received and they aren't in any particular order:
· Some Veteran games – Ashford Antiques & Men’s Touring Teams of 1980’s/1990’s & perhaps a Ladies & Men’s Presidents XI of Ashford versus President’s XI;
· Men’s and Ladies Past Ashford versus Present Ashford;
· Invitation games for 1st teams;
· Centenary Gala Dinner with guest speakers;
· Centenary kit (playing & training), plus casual wear;
· A publication of some sort on the Club's history.
We need your ideas and help, so please let us know what you want/think best.
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Hiring Club Facilities

For those of you who don’t know, A(SL)S hires out the astroturf, hard play area, field, cricket pitches, board and Function rooms so if you know anybody that needs to hire a pitch or room why not recommend the Short Lane site. Details are available on the A(SL)S website: www.ashfordsportsclub.com or AHC on
www.ashfordhockeyclub.co.uk/welcome-to-ashford-hockey-club/astro-turf-pitch-and-function-room-hire/.  Catering can be provided for events on request.
Back2Hockey Sessions

We are trying to recruit new members to the senior sides by once again running our “Back2Hockey”

sessions.  Please try and encourage people you know to give hockey a try or to start playing the

game again and bring them along to one of our sessions. Please pass the details on:

“Back2Hockey” is a national scheme designed for women (and MEN) with a focus on fun, fitness

and friendship. It is for beginners who have never picked up a hockey stick before, or those who

have been away from the game for a while and want to polish up their rusty hockey skills. You will

have the opportunity to get a bit fitter, learn new skills and play team hockey in a fun and sociable

environment.  At present we are encouraging people to attend en’s or Ladies training sessions on a Tuesday or Wednesday evening respectively or to just give hockey a try after Junior training on a Sunday.  More formalized and advertised session will take place in April/May time.
League Summary End of December 2018
	Team
	Played
	Won
	Drawn
	Lost 
	GF
	GA
	League Position

	Mens 1sr 

MBBO Regional 1
	13
	5
	4
	4
	29
	27
	6th

	Mens 2

MBBO Div 2
	11
	0
	1
	10
	12
	49
	12th

	Mens 3s

MBBO Open Div 6
	10
	7
	2
	1
	33
	14
	2nd

	Mens 4s

South Conference
	10
	3
	2
	5
	14
	19
	Not Applicable

	Ladies 1s

Middx Premier
	12
	3
	3
	6
	22
	25
	10th

	Ladies 2s

Middx Premier
	12
	0
	0
	12
	10
	66
	12th

	Ladies 3s

Middx Div 2
	12
	3
	1
	8
	15
	32
	10th

	Ladies 4s

Middx Div 3
	12
	4
	0
	8
	18
	26
	11th


All for now and enjoy the rest of the season. 





ASHFORD (MIDDX) HOCKEY CLUB


      
     

AHC ASTRO FUND STANDING ORDER FORM 

Name:
__________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________________


   ________________________________________________________________

  
   ____________________________  Postcode: ___________________________

Telephone: __________________________   Mobile: ____________________________

A standing order directive will need to be sent to your Bank with the following instructions:

Please pay to:  Barclays (Ashford (Middlx) Branch)

Current Account No. 10126543

Sort Code: 20-81-11

The sum of £ _______ (per month in words) ___________________________________

NB The minimum payment is £1 per month for one year, which buys you one ticket for the draw.

Date of first payment ______________________ and thereafter each month on that date.

Signed: _________________________________  Date: __________________________

This form may be in addition to other standing orders for Ashford (Middlx) Hockey Club.




ASHFORD (MIDDX) HOCKEY CLUB




         MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM
Title:
___ Surname: _____________________ First Name:
​​​​​________________
Address:
​​​​________________________________________________________
Post code:      ___________________

Home Tel:
_____________________             Mobile Tel:____________________________
Email:
_____________________________________________________________________
Date of Birth:
_________/__________/___________ (dd/mon/yyyy)

Emergency Contact Name  ______________________                 Relationship _______________
Emergency Contact Number______________________________


The Club wishes to make it clear that it does not insure players (including junior players) against personal accident either on the field of play or travelling to and from matches. Members are strongly advised to arrange their own personal insurance cover for personal injury or for loss of, or damage to personal property.

By returning this completed form, I agree to pay membership subscription as indicated above.

I understand that in accordance with the Data Protection Act, my signature on this form is my consent to the storage of the above information in Ashford Hockey Club’s electronic database and in accordance with AHC’s private policy.
Signature: _________________________________  Date:  _____/_____/______ (dd/mon/yyyy)


ASHFORD (MIDDLESEX) HOCKEY CLUB –PAYMENT OF ANNUAL SUBS
At Ashford Hockey Club we offer several methods for subs to be paid. Subscription rates are

the same regardless of method of payment chosen.

MEMBERSHIP RATES

The rates represent an ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION and INCLUDE match fees, training and

Membership costs. So the more you play, the cheaper it becomes.

Senior Playing Member Over 18 years at 1.10.16 and in employment  
£420 per year
Senior Playing Member Over 18 years at 1.10.16 and unemployed, student, etc.

£240 per year
Juniors playing senior hockey Under 18 years at 1.10.16 but playing in Saturday/League hockey

£180 for first child

£120 for second or more children
Junior Member Under 18 years at 1.10.16 training and playing colts hockey only
£72
Non playing member








£30
PAYMENT METHODS
a) By Cash

Please pass the cash in an envelope with the name of the member and amount

included clearly marked to the treasurer, Wendy Baker. If Wendy isn’t around, it can

be put in the safe at the Sports Club and to be collected.

b) By Cheque

Cheques should be made payable to Ashford (Middlesex) Hockey Club for the

amount due. Please pass to Wendy Baker directly or send to her at 10 Chiltern Close,

Staines, Middlesex, TW18 2BU.

c) By Bank Transfer

Please pay amount owed into the club bank account, with reference “name SUBS

2016-17”. Bank details are

Santander, Account No. 79295702 Sort Code: 09-01-55
d) By Standing Order

The rates are based on the subs being paid over a 12-month period. This saves you

stopping and starting standing orders in the ‘off-season’ so please continue paying

through to September! NOTE – you need to set the standing order up with your bank

as the Hockey Club are unable to do so on your behalf.

First payment for season 2018-2019 is due on 1st October 2018
President’s Chatter – Lynne Morgan 07831 827690


Firstly, many apologies that we only managed to publish one AHC Newsletter in 2018.  There are many reasons for it & we definitely need members contributions & ideas, so that we can keep you & interested parties up to date with what is happening at AHC.  Unfortunately, at the end of the 2017/18 season, the Men’s 1’s & 2’s got relegated, but the Ladies 2’s got promoted.  We also said goodbye to the Men’s and Ladies Coaches & started looking for new ones for the current season.  We managed to elect a few more officers to key positions at the Club’s Annual General Meeting held in April & picked another few more volunteers for key posts as the summer progressed – see page 2 for the full list.  We had a busy May with ex GB & England International & Surbiton Ladies 1’s player Beckie Middleton returning to AHC  as part of the 1-2-1 Coaching staff, to run 3 very successful 1 hour courses for some of our new coaches.  We also held the Club dinner & the award winners are listed on page 5, and the Back2Hockey & summer Leagues, both Men’s & Ladies got underway.  On June 10th I used a two hour Match Day Experience I had won at the Lee Valley National Hockey & Tennis Centre (where the Women’s World Cup was held later in the summer), for the Juniors to enjoy a day out. A short report of the event is provided on page 5, & I managed to get Helen Richardson-Walsh along to attend the event.  Junior coaching also went on during the summer thanks to Peter Cottrell & his helpers.


On Saturday 1st September the winter season kicked off with over 50 + players turning up Club Day, to enjoy a friendly afternoon of 8-a-side, mixed, half pitch size games of hockey in brilliant sunshine. Ladies Club Captain Emma Bashford-Hynes did an excellent job in organising the whole event, selecting the teams, arranging the timetable and keeping the scores. It was a close run thing, but eventually Team 1 (Jacqui, Catherine, Lily, Jamie, Stephen, Dan B, Paul N, and Ian) won, with four wins and a score draw. Early in the season we were able to link up with the Sports Injury Clinic and Massage services located at our sister Clubs Ashford Tennis, Table Tennis and Bowls Club are based in Woodthorpe Road, Ashford TW15 3JX. Reduced rates are available to AHC members & full details have been e.mailed to members & are posted on the AHC Notice Board & website. Hopefully we won’t have too many injured players though!


For the start of the new season, we were very pleased to appoint new Club coaches for both the Men’s & Ladies section.  Starting with the Ladies, Jackie Parsons, one of the best players ever to wear an AHC shirt & also a Middlesex Coach, has taken over the Ladies section, assisted by Daniel Hakl & new goalkeeper coach Dario Greenidge.  We were also extremely pleased to welcome Nku Davis, an International coach & FIH Umpire of some standing & his friends to take over the role of Men’s Club Coach. The season has proved a tough one for both sections so far, as can be seen by the playing records on page 9; with both 2’s teams struggling, & the Men’s 3’s & 4’s performing the best. A(SL)S maintenance work continues on the car park, Clubhouse heating, toilets, shower temperatures, Clubhouse cleaning,  astro pitch, bar, & furniture.  We also need 2 Directors from AHC to join the Management Committee & work with the elected Cricket Club members, & we will be publishing guidance on the requirements of the role in the near future.  It takes a lot of money to just run the site on a monthly basis (~£11K) & money raised from the Function room hire & the astro & cricket pitch hires is essential, along with the weekly fund raising schemes & voluntary work done by the likes of Keith Nash, Chris Evans, Iain Bothwell, Mark Doggett, Doreen Brown, David Hanks, Gary Denne & others. Therefore, as winter & the cold weather sets in, please can we ask your help in saving energy costs & heating bills where possible e.g. closing external doors, switching off lights (including Floodlights) when not needed.  Also by helping with the voluntary bar rota on Monday & Tuesday evenings when you can – don’t forget you get £5 off your annual dinner ticket if you cover 2 shifts or more this season.  Your contributions & help are very much needed please, enjoy your hockey & of course COME ON U RED & BLACKS.








AHC Committee Members and Club Positions for this Season


President				Lynne Morgan


Chairperson                                    Ian Jenkins


Hon Secretary                                Cal Antell


Treasurer                                        Wendy Baker


Men’s Club Captain                           Ian McAllan


Ladies Club Captain                         Claire Brant/Emma Hynes


Men’s Fixtures Sec			Peter Greatorex


Ladies Fixtures Sec                        Peter Greatorex


Press Officer                		Lara Ranger


Entertainments  			Kirsty Hull/Abi Smith


Recruitment Officer			Lara Ranger


Membership Secretaries		Nicky Benedict/Gordon Smith


Volunteer Junior Coordinator         Peter Cottrell


Child Welfare Office 		Gordon Smith (temporary)


Junior First Aid Officers		POSITION VACANT


ASC Representative			Annie Neyton


Men’s Disciplinary Officer		Ian McAllan


Ladies’ Disciplinary Officer		Claire Brant


Umpiring Co-ordinator		Tracey Holland (acting)


Grounds Co-ordinator		Lynne Morgan


Equipment Co-ordinator		Lynne Morgan


Webmaster				John Vocking/Ryan Croxon


A(SL)S Reps				David Brant/Lynne Morgan








	****************************** SUBSCRIPTIONS ***************************


Subscription rates for this season are shown on pages 11 & 12 of theis Newsletter. Payments should be made directly to Santander, Account No.: 79295702 Sort code: 090155.  Members can also pay by cheque, bank transfer or cash, but any member who does not pay something before the start of November 2018 will not be considered for selection until their subs are paid.  


Please contact Wendy Baker � HYPERLINK "mailto:treasurer@ashfordhockeyclub.co.uk" �treasurer@ashfordhockeyclub.co.uk� to pay your subs by the means and methods of payment shown on pages 11 & 12 (See also the AHC website & Notice Board). Please remember that your subs cover all matches (winter & summer) as well as training & coaching, there are no MATCH FEES to pay, so the more you play and/or train, the cheaper your hockey will be.


 **PLEASE COMPLETE ONE OF THE NEW MEMBERSHIP FORMS TO INDICATE HOW YOU ARE PAYING, & TO HELP US COMPLETE/UPDATE OUR MEMBERSHIP LISTS** 





AHC Website, Twitter and Face book


Are you aware we have a club website � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashfordhockey.club.co.uk" ��www.ashfordhockey.club.co.uk� where you will find Club information and all the latest news about our super hockey Club.   We also have an AHC Facebook Group & Facebook Pages so if you go onto Facebook find AHC & press the ‘like’ button on the page then you will get the updates feeding through to your news feed.  We are also on Twitter @ashfordhockey so tweet us your news & Instagram @ashfordhockeyclub. 


Sponsorship


We are looking for sponsorship for kit, fixture cards, the website, pitch banners and/or equipment of any sort, so if you think you or your Company can help please let one of the Committee know. Thanks.


Security


Please may we remind everyone not to leave valuables in your car or in the changing room.  A secure storage unit is available for use behind the bar, but also please keep your valuables with you when watching, in the team dug out or whilst playing or training.  Also be alert and report anything unusual, especially in the car park to the bar staff.  Stay safe and keep your possessions secure.











FUNDRAISING MADE EASY


You can collect free donations for AHC every time you shop online thanks to � HYPERLINK "http://easyfundraising.org.uk.%20/" \t "_blank" �http://easyfundraising.org.uk. �There are nearly 3,000 shops on board, ready to make a free donation to AHC - it doesn't cost you a penny extra. �It's really simple, all you have to do is:�1. Join - Head to � HYPERLINK "http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashfordhockey/?t=Easyfundraising-li&v=a&u=3Z0359&=" \t "_blank" �http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashfordhockey/?t=Easyfundraising-li&v=a&u=3Z0359&=� and sign up for free.�2. Shop - Every time you shop online, go to Easyfundraising first, pick the retailer you want and start shopping.�3. Raise - After you have checked out, that the retailer will make a donation to Ashford HC for no extra cost whatsoever!





Social News


Congratulations to all of the Club Award winners for season 2017/2018 which were presented at the club dinner in May. They were:





Bob Greatorex Team of the Year: 	Ladies 2nd XI�Ken Miller Player of the Year: 	Claire Brant (Ladies) & Alex Betts (Men's)�Ron Cooksey Progress Cup: 		Bryony Aiken (Ladies) & To be decided (Men's)�Bar Team of the Year: 		Alison Donelan�Auntie Audrey's Auder of Merit: 	Daniel Hakl�Ian Moloney lower XI Player of the Year: Tim Bray�Maria Taylor Enthusiasm Trophy: 	Lenka Petrakova�Colt of the Year: 			Nadia Parsons (Girls) & Jack Barber (Boys)


Team Player’s of the Season�Men's 1s: 	Daniel Hakl�Men's 2s: 	Adam Husband�Men's 3s: 	Lewis Baber�Men's 4s: 	Paul Northam


Ladies 1s: 	Emma Bashford - Hynes�Ladies 2s: 	Jenny Tippell�Ladies 3s: 	Gillian Clegg�Ladies 4s: 	Alison Donelan














AA’s Chatter  


* The AA’s have played two games since the last Newsletter, the first was in April to celebrate my 70th birthday against a talented & friendly Yateley side that contained 4 ex AHC players, & a cracking game & occasion it was too.  In very hot conditions & being trendy & playing four quarters, we played out an enjoyable 1-1 draw.  Although a low key event was planned by me, there were some surprises & cracking presentations after the game.  I can’t thank my fellow AAs, David Brant, Yateley HC, Steve McCarthy & all AHC members & all who came to watch, enough.  The day will remain with me forever, as will the framed shirt & Steve’s photo album for the day, & the sight of the Function room festooned with Welsh flags was unforgettable DIOLCH YN FAWR, 


* For the AA’s second game, we entertained our friends from Staines HC for our Christmas match, and what an enjoyable event it was too, both on & off the pitch.  The AA’s hit top form from the word go & despite our visitors having a very talented team with two Internationals, the AA’s ended up winning 5-0. Santa duly arrived on his sleigh & Staines Classics joined in the fun & frolics. Thanks to all, especially our opposition, Keith, Nash, Sherpa, David Hanks & Mark Doggett for making the apres events as good as the on the pitch ones.


* In May, the vintage AA’s tourers headed to Krakow, for several hot, fun filled days of eating, drinking, gossiping & some sightseeing in the friendly Polish city.


* The Women’s Hockey World Cup held in London in July attracted many ex AHC players to watch, but the star turn was Colin (Bacchus) Stewart our ex Men’s First team coach, player & ace Club member.  Bacchus was one of the assistant coaches to the Irish Ladies team, who of course were the surprise package of the Tournament & won the silver medal.  The Neyton family, Ali Donelan as well as myself caught up with him several times as he rode along with the superb performances of the Irish team.  He remains as modest & friendly a guy as ever & sent his best wishes to all who knew him at AHC & to the Club in general.  Unfortunately, space restraints prevent me from mentioning all the ex AHC players who attended the event, but it was great to see you all there, especially Barbie & Yip enjoying hospitality!


* Big congratulations are due to AHC Life Member Doreen (Brownie) Brown, who in her 50th season at AHC (47 years as a playing member) was elected as a Vice President of Middlesex Hockey Association (MHA) in May for her continued contribution to MHA.  She is the second AHC/AA member to be bestowed such an honour, the late Audrey Hewes being the other one. Well done Brownie, well deserved & please keep up the good work.


* Congratulations are also due to former AHC men’s 1’s player back in the Woodthorpe Road days, David (Hughie) Howell, who turned to umpiring quite early in his hockey career & progressed up the ladder to National League level & umpired his 400th top-level game last season. Well done Hughie & thanks for blowing at the AA’s Christmas game & some AHC summer league ones xx.


* The “Junior AA’s”, namely the infamous Drambuie Sniffers celebrated their 25th year of touring down in Weston super Mare last April.  Their 1st ever tour was to Dublin & they have been turning up & terrifying many Festivals & locations in the UK since with their antics on & off the pitch. An incredible record & it is full steam ahead for this year’s tour. Contact Kim Downs if interested.


* Finally, I was very surprised, humbled & flattered to win the prestigious "Outstanding Services to Sport" award at this year's Spelthorne Sports Awards ceremony in October.  I was nominated by AHC Life Member Mrs Shirley (The Queen) Winson & was very pleased that I could share the occasion with not only Fellow AHC members Jackie (Yip) Parsons & Brownie. Hockey & AHC (along with the flag) were also mentioned several times in the resume of my activities, which can only be a good thing & help spread the one in the County about the mighty Red & Blacks.


 Lynne 07831827690 – lynne.morgan@live.co.uk








Membership rates and payment method


Senior Playing Member (Over 18 as at 1st October 2018)		£420 (£35 per month)‬


Senior Playing Member (Over 18 as at 1st October 2018 in full time	£240 (£20 per month) Education receiving financial assistance i.e. Grants and those on Youth training schemes)‬


Non-playing Member								£30‬


Please indicate how subscriptions will be paid


( 12 monthly standing order payments to Ashford Hockey Club account details Santander, Account No. 79295702 Sort Code: 09-01-55, reference “name Subs” 


( Bank transfer of full amount. Account details as per standing order.


( Cash or cheque payment to treasurer. Cheques to be made payable to “Ashford Hockey Club” and please write name of club member on the reverse. 


See ‘AHC Subs payment details’ form for further details. 








Your Captains for this Season


Ladies 1’s – Captain: Stacey Arkwell (Sarah Hopkins stood down in December) and Vice Captain: Jacqui Bashford


Ladies 2’s – Captain: Elize Brown and Vice Captain: Kim Downs


Ladies 3’s – Captain: Tracey Holland and Vice Captain: Kirsty Hull


Ladies 4’s – Captain: Sarah Hopkins and Vice Captain: Abby Cowell


Men’s 1’s – Captain: Charlie Cottrell and Vice Captain: TBC


Men’s 2’s – Captain: Adam Husband and Vice Captain:TBC


Men’s 3’s – Captain: Shane Smith and Vice Captain: Daniel Lee


Men’s 4’s – Captain: Gordon Smith and Vice Captain: Jonathon Long





Colts Teams and Coaches


Teams – Mixed U8’s / U10 Boys and Girls / U12 Boys and Girls/ U14 Boys and Girls / U16 Boys and Girls 


A number of coaches lead things on the Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday sessions. They include Peter Cottrell, Ian Parker, Claire Brant, Daniel Hakl, Gordon Smith, Jade Johnston, Lenka Petrakova, Kelly Roberts, Adrian Hewes, Matt Sutch and we are looking for new helpers and coaches, so please come along and assist if you can.





             				Astro Draw 2018-19 Season


Astro Draw Fund Winners 


For those of you who haven’t joined our astro pitch fund raising draw as yet, the tickets cost £12 per ticket/per year and during the season monetary prizes are drawn for each month from October through to April inclusive. You can pay by standing by standing order, cheque or cash. All profits made go to towards any future refurbishment of the astro pitch, amongst other AHC projects.


The winners in the Astro Draw for October 2018 were:





£100 - Alison Boxell


£50 - Alex Saunders


£50 - Gordon Smith





The winners in the Astro Draw for November 2018 were:





£100 - David Brant - kindly donated back to the Club


£50 - Raminder Vig - kindly donated back to the Club


£50 - Richard Wallace





The winners in the Astro Draw for December 2018 were:





£250 – Doreen Brown


£50 – Sarah Symes


£50 – Hilary Hull





The winners in the Astro Draw for January 2019 were:





£100 – Steve Fenton


£50 - Raminder Vig - kindly donated back to the Club


£50 – Val Hardman





An application form to join is available at the end of this Newsletter or you can give cash or cheque to draw organizer Ali Boxell, Lynne Morgan or Draw Treasurer Doreen Brown.  Help the club whilst giving yourself a chance to win one of the monthly prizes.
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